
 

1 The Terrace 
PO Box 3724  
Wellington 6140 
New Zealand  

tel.  +64-4-472-2733 
 
https://treasury.govt.nz 

Reference: 20230066 
 
 
22 February 2023 
 
 

 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act request, received on 10 February 2023 and 
partially transferred from the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment.  The 
part of your request transferred to the Treasury was for: 

Any briefings to the incoming Minister you have prepared for the SOEs Portfolio 
1 February 2023 changes 

Information publicly available 

The following information is the only briefing relevant to your request, and it will soon 
be publicly available on the Treasury website: 

Item Date Document Description Website Address 

1.   February 2023 Briefing to Incoming Shareholding 

and Responsible Ministers 
https://www.treasury.govt.nz/publication
s/corporate-documents/briefings-
incoming-ministers 

 
Accordingly, I have refused your request for this document under section 18(d) of the 
Official Information Act, on the grounds that the information requested is or will soon be 
publicly available. 

Please note that this letter (with your personal details removed) may be published on 
the Treasury website. 

This reply addresses the information you requested. You have the right to ask the 
Ombudsman to investigate and review my decision.  

 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
Juston Anderson 
Acting Manager, Commercial and Institutional Performance 


